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Diary Dates
15 March

Red Nose Day
Wear your pyjamas!

15—19 March
Book Fair

18 March
Cornwall Music
Festival

25 March
Last week for clubs
this half term

26 March
Last swimming

4 April
Parent-teacher
meetings

5 April
Spring Assembly and
last day of term
School closes at
1pm

6 April—22 April
Easter Holidays

23 April
School returns

6 May
Bank Holiday

w/c 13 May
SATS and
Assessments

27—31 May
Half term

Dear Parents

After the excitement of last week’s World Book Day, tomorrow we look
forward to Comic Relief 2019. Remember to come into school in your
pyjama’s and bring a £1 along for our charity collection.

Sadly, tomorrow afternoons multi skills event for the Year 2’s at
Richard Lander School has been cancelled due to the forecast.
Yesterday we had a host of visitors in school. Pastor Adrian came in
for an Open the Book assembly and together with his trusty band,
they re-told the Bible story of the 10 lepers. We also had a visit from
representatives from Aspire alongside Sally Campling, your HUB
councillor, to see how they school is run and how they children are
progressing. They had a super day with us at Cusgarne and were
very complimentary about our lovely small school. | am delighted to
announce that Clare Hains will also be joining the HUB council; so if
you have any questions or brilliant ideas you can always speak to
Mike Galligan, Sarah Childs, Sally Campling and Clare Hains.

Next Monday, pupils in years 1 to 6 will be going to Truro to enter the
Cornwall Music Festival in the spoken word categories. They have all
worked so hard perfecting their words and actions so please support
them in any last minute run throughs at home this weekend. Sadly,
there will be no keyboard or drum lessons next Monday but the
teachers have told us that they will make up the lessons.

Please be aware that there is a really nasty viral infection doing the
rounds. The symptoms include a very high temperature and tummy
ache. Some children recover within 24 hours but some have been
poorly for 5 days. If you have any concerns you should contact your
GP or 111 for advice.

Enjoy your weekend.

Tim Barnard,

Head of School
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Pupils of the Week
Class 1 Class 2 Class 3 Year 6
Joshua Violet William Bella
Merryn Chloe Eliza and Millie

Hepworth Trevithick Vickery
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FRIENDS OF CUSGARNE NEWS

We hear that the Brewery tour went down a storm, with a few lost voices from all the singing, with
an incredible fundraising result of £420! Thank you to everyone that went along, what a way to get
together and socialise outside of the playground.

Well done to all the children who took part in the Book Fair competition. Entries were collected, and
judging was independently carried out by Kevin Furnish and his wife. They felt that every entry had
lots of good things about them, with the overall winners being:

e Daisy Campling (Reception)

e Stanley Dyer (Year 1)

e Louie Campling (Year 3)

e Eliza Wittamore (Year 4)

e Millie Padmore (Year 5)
Congratulations to all the winners, you did a superb job, and we hope you enjoy spending your £5
vouchers at the fair. Kevin and his wife also asked us to mention Richard Medlyn and Meyryn Joyce
for their handwriting, and Bethan Knight and Amelia Dale for their English. A fantastic effort by
everyone!

BOOK FAIR - 15", 18" & 19*"
We hope to see you at one of our sessions, they are on Friday 15" March, Monday 18" March and
Tuesday 19" March as follows:

e Morning sessions are 8:30am till 8:50am

e Afternoon sessions are 3:00pm till 4:00pm
We’'re unfortunately unable to take credit or debit card payments, but we can take Cash, Cheque
(made payable to ‘Friends of Cusgarne’), and prepaid vouchers purchased from the Scholastic
website.

COLOUR RUN - 02"° APRIL

Letters have been a bit delayed, we do apologise, but we will be sending out more information soon.
In the meantime, the fun run will take place on the afternoon of the 02nd, at the Richard Jory
Playing Field. We will be looking for as much colour as possible on the day.

Tesco’s ‘Bags of Help’ Scheme — TRURO STORE
Don’t forget to drop the blue voting tokens into the box for “Friends of Cusgarne School” at the
Tesco store in Truro, voting is open until 30" April.

The Giving Machine

It’s been a while since we’ve given an update on the giving machine donations. Your online shopping
has earnt £81.03 from December to February, so thank you for taking the time to shop via the Giving
Machine website first.

NEXT MEETING — Tuesday 09" April — 8:00pm (Cornish Arms)



Hil I'm Eliza W in Class 3 and T've just finished a great big sponsored read.
I read for twelve hours and I read sixteen books. Mummy said that I read
about the same amount of words as there is in half of the book ‘War and
Peace'. That's at least 200,000 words!

Mum and Dad were so proud that they gave £50.00! In fotal I raised
£308.54 for Read for Good.

They are an organisation that buys books and provides story tellers to chil-
dren in hospital.

Thanks for your help!

Eliza

Motivating kids to read

Read for Good, 26 Nailsworth Mills, Gloucestershire, GL& 0BS
01453 839005
reading@readforgood.org

Handball update
All children played skilfully and confidently and put 100% into every
game; despite awful weather. I'm very proud of how they played,
especially as they were soaked through and extremely cold all afternoon.
They played 4 games in our pool; winning 3 and making it to the semi-
finals. We played Mithian but lost 3-1 (to a better team.) A big thanks to
parents who helped with transport and who also braved the weather to
support the children Mrs Murray
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DIARY OF ACTIVITIES
w/c 18 March January 2019
Breakfast Club runs daily on school days

ADDITIONAL
ACTIVITY TEACHER INFO
MONDAY NO Keyboards Mr Clapp Payment per term
NO Drums Mr Hamilton Payment per term
TUESDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/YG6’s 8.30am—38.45am
Library Club Year 6 librarians 12.30—12.50pm
Create Club Mrs Turner and Miss Palmer 3pm—4pm
R, Y1 and Y2
£1 per week Cookery Club Mrs Ireson 3pm-4pm
applies Y5 this half term
WEDNESDAY Woodwind Miss Sampson Payment per term
KS1 Sports Club Plymouth Argyle 3pm-4pm
(R, Y1.Y2)
THURSDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y5’s 8.30am—38.45am
Violins Miss Neale Payment per term
KS2 Sports Club Mrs Murray 3pm—4pm
(Y3, Y4, Y5 and Mrs Ireson
Y6)
FRIDAY Recorders Ms Hawken
Guitars Miss Kelly Payment per term

KS1 Active Club

Sports Ambassadors

12.30—12.50pm

Breakfast Club
Our Breakfast Club runs daily on school days from 8am.

Please book your child’s place in advance.
Current prices as follows:

With breakfast:
Without breakfast:

£2 per child per day
£1 per child per day

If you would like a copy of the weekly newsletter emailed to you, or know of anyone who would like a copy,
please contact reception who can arrange this.
Email: secretary@cusgarne.org
Website: www.cusgarne.org
Telephone: 01872 863563

Follow us on Twitter!



mailto:secretary@cusgarne.cornwall.sch.uk
http://www.cusgarneprimaryschool.co.uk/

